
Staying Connected with Campus Services
Oct. 7, 2022

Key Dates to RememberDartmouth Hall is Occupied!
October 11 and all Tuesdays during fall term:  
Free Flu Clinic from 12-1 p.m. at the Class of 
'53 Commons/FOCO. Staff may also get a flu 
shot through Dick's House Pharmacy. Please 
bring your prescription insurance ID card.  
October 12: Free COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic 
from 6 a.m. to 8 p.m. at Alumni Hall in the 
Hopkins Center. Schedule your appointment at 
https://health-clinics.dartmouth.edu/ and visit 
https://dartgo.org/vax-info for more information.
October13: Chili and Cider Fall Gathering at 
the pop-up tent outside McNutt Hall:
1st shift: 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.
2nd shift: 7:30-8:30 p.m.
3rd shift: 11:30 p.m. - 12:30 a.m. (Thurs. 
morn)
October 17-31: Open Enrollment for 2023 
Benefits. See details for next year's benefits 
changes and webinars in page 2 of this news-
letter.  

Sept. New Hires
Let's welcome the following employees who 
joined the Campus Services division in Sep-
tember. We're thrilled to have you on our team!
•	 David Anderson - Campus Planning
•	 Timothy Boutin - Custodial Services
•	 David Ferraro - Dining Services
•	 Shane Follensbee - Dining Services 
•	 Michael Ford - Dining Services
•	 Geoffrey Griffin - Building Repair Shop
•	 Cecile Herzog - Dining Services
•	 Valerie Lockridge - Dining Services
•	 Fen Li - Dining Services
•	 Xia Liu - Dining Services 
•	 Theodore Manazir - Project Mgmt Services 
•	 Gifford McCollum - Dining Services
•	 Eric Rector - Custodial Services 
•	 Vickye Roe - Dining Services
•	 George Tozier - Dining Services
•	 Tun Tun - Dining Services 
•	 Maria Urdaneta - Dining Services

With a comprehen-
sive restoration 
of Dartmouth Hall 
nearly complete, 
employees of the 
Leslie Center for 
the Humanities 
and several foreign 

language departments have started moving 
into this iconic building. One unique aspect 
of this project is that it was funded largely by 
> 1,000 women alumnae. Dartmouth Trust-
ee Beth Cogan Fascitelli ’80 explained, “We 
want the next generation of students, male 
and female, to know that women and men are 
equally committed to the power of a Dart-
mouth education.” 
The restoration included preserving the 
historical building exterior while renovating 
the interior space, providing classrooms with 
state-of-the-art technology and flexible for-
mat, installing air conditioning, and address-
ing deferred maintenance needs. The build-
ing’s heating infrastructure has also been 
converted from steam to hot water to help 
meet Dartmouth’s sustainability goals. Most 
importantly, the building’s landscape, walk-
ways, and interior are now accessible for all.  
When asked what she loved most about this 
project, Project Manager Lindsay Walkinshaw 
said, “I love many of the design aspects. I 
love that there are now public spaces, not 
just faculty offices, that face the Green. I love 
the floor-to-floor connection at the stairwells 
and, of course, I love that the entire building 
is accessible.“ 
In addition to Lindsay and many other Cam-
pus Services employees who worked on this 
project, credit should be given to Sr. Project 
Manager Chad Morig who stewarded the 
project through design, permitting, and con-
struction start. Thanks to so many, the revi-
talized Dartmouth Hall will serve Dartmouth 
students for decades to come.  

Don't forget about this Thursday's Chili and Cider Fall Gathering! Stop by to 
say hello to friends, meet new employees, and enjoy delicious food provided 
by Dining Services. See you at the pop-up tent outside McNutt Hall for all three 
shifts! This is a great opportunity to thank you for all you do, every day.  

See page 2 for Open Enrollment details.



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Benefits and Health Care Presentation 
by Rick Mills, Executive Vice President 

Learn about Dartmouth’s decision-
making process for benefit changes in 
2023 

AVAILABLE ONLINE 
OCTOBER 10th 

 

2023 Benefits Webinars 

Learn about the upcoming benefit 
changes for 2023 with time for Q&A 

OCTOBER 18 
1:00 – 2:30 pm 

OCTOBER 20 
10:00-11:30 am 

 
 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 
 

 

 

Enrollment Assistance 

Additional one-on-one guidance available 
via phone, zoom, or in person to help 
navigate the benefits enrollment system 

 

OCTOBER 17 – 31 
Sign-up for a 30-minute session with  

a member of the Benefits team 

 

 

Starting October 10th, sign up for events, and access  
important information at dartgo.org/benefits2023 

IMPORTANT NOTICE:  If you plan to contribute to a Health Care or Dependent Care Flexible Spending Account (FSA) or to 
the Health Savings Account (HSA) in 2023, you must elect an amount in FlexOnline for the new plan year during this 
upcoming Open Enrollment period. Your current FSA or HSA contribution amount will not automatically carry forward into 
the new plan year.  

BENEFITS 2023 ANNUAL OPEN ENROLLMENT 
October 17 – October 31, 2022 (11:59 pm EST) 

 
Office of Human Resources 
7 L b  St  S it  203 

Sign-up to watch live or view the  
pre-recorded version online 


